
Minutes

Triathlon England West Midlands Regional A.G.M

York Room
Castle Bromwich PC

Water Orton Road

Castle Bromwich

Solihull
7.00pm – 9.30


1) Present

a. Stefan Pearce


TE
b. Mark Barfield


BTF
c. Rob Bishop


TE
d. Andy Teagle


TEWM/Solihull Triathlon Club

e. Rosa Teagle


TEWM/Solihull Triathlon Club
f. Malcolm Westwood

TEWM
g. Lawrence Green

TEWM/BRAT
h. Debbie Southwood

BRAT
i. Tauny Southwood

BRAT
j. Richard Cox


STRATFORD SHARKS
k. Mel Humphries


WREKIN COLLEGE TRI
l. Danielle Stewart

TEWM
m. Sam Mountain


SYTRI

n. Nicola Bond


SYTRI
o. Matthew Harris


BCT

p. Nigel Birch


BRAT

q. Duncan Hough


TEWM/BRAT

r. Sarah Taylor


TEWM/BRAT

s. Phil Humphreys

WREKIN COLLEGE TRI

t. Graham Black


STRATFORD AC

u. Rob Robson


TEWM/SUPERFLYTRI

v. Mark Deakin


OSTC

w. John Turton


OSTC

x. Karl Fletcher


OSTC

y. Steve Lloyd


TE/RHO

Apologies  
Stafford Triathlon Club
2) Minutes from previous AGM


a. Copies of the 2010 AGM were available to view and are on the TE website - agreed to be an account of the previous AGM.
3) Reports

            Stefan Pearce & Rob Bishop
RPM reports were circulated to all clubs by e-mail and are attached.  
Chair  Rob Robson
a. Busy year – Thanks to Stefan, Rob and the committee & RPMs for their support.
b. Thanked clubs for attending.

c. Funds available for coaching bursaries l1-l2 l2-l3 bursary hours to be paid to club.  Clubs refunded once qualification has been confirmed.
d. Hopefully the website will be set up by end of 2011 from the new platform at Loughborough.

e. IRC qualification & selection was discussed in committee meeting pre-agm in September and this was relayed to the AGM attendants. There has been discussion of a change to the selection criteria

- 2 places TRS2 TS3 1 place form the qualifying event the other selected. -3 places youth 2 from the qualifying event 1 selected.

Small sub-committee to be formed – next meeting

Steve Lloyd   RHO

Review of 2 years of the regional academy

2009 12 athletes

2010 15 athletes

Monthly sessions also weekend camps Top Barn & Loughborough

Decision not to include TS age group athletes – to have youth/juniors

By March 2012 10-11 athletes

In take will be silver/gold/gold plus standard

Latest 2011 Olympic Talent Squad applications 19 gold and gold plus applied 3 accepted.  One from West Mids.

Steve working with OTS camps and has opportunity to include some WM academy members with invitations to attend.

In next 12 months hopefully 4/5 WM athletes applying for OTS trials

Discussion that £1500 from TE is not enough to support academy aspirations as discussed at September’s pre-agm committee meeting RR confirmed that additional funds would be available from coach.

Discussion around TS2/TS3 and type of coaching at club level – this was also discussed at Septembers pre-agm committee meeting.
County Talent Clubs are being looked into at TE level.

Matthew Harris asked why cycling is not taken into account when looking at athletes for academy – Steve Lloyd explained that Swim & Run at technical/aerobic – cycling is both.
4) Treasurer 
a. A spreadsheet with account details was available for view- Attendees advised that certain amounts are ring-fenced such as coach ed/academy.  The region is already committed to spending for the coach bursaries and must ensure that funds are available for the current coaching invoices and also bursaries for future years.
5) Young Persons
a. Report is attached – main items IRC team gave 100%

b. Many thanks to Dafferns LLP in Coventry for their sponsorship of IRC trisuits.

c. Discussion around the number of events in the series and barriers to entry such as distance, cost, type of event

d. The young person’s coordinator will look at events coming forward for 2012 and to decide if Aquathlon & triathlon series or just one.
6) Election of Officers – there was only 1 person not already on the committee who has come forward – RR asked if there was anyone who wished to stand for any of the roles available;  there were no nominations – the 2010/2011 officers were re-elected ‘en-block’
Chair




Rob Robson     

Treasurer



Rosa Teagle   

Secretary



Graham Black Nominated TS seconded DH
Young Person Coordinator

Andy Teagle           

Triathlon England Rep

Lawrence Green

Officials 



Duncan Hough/Sarah Taylor

Volunteer Courses Coordinator
Sarah Taylor

Webmaster Coordinator

vacant

4 Non-Portfolio Roles


Mel Humphreys






Malcolm Westwood

Meeting closed

West Mids AGM Report Oct 11.

Counties covered: Shropshire and Staffordshire

It’s been another fantastic year. Below I have given brief highlights for my two counties including details of the recent county meetings. If you wish to discuss any matters regarding Staffordshire and Shropshire further, please give me a call on 07739 526 562.

Staffordshire
The clubs in the region continue to grow at an increasing rate, way above the Sport England growth target of 1%. 

At the recent county meeting the common issue was growth and having an appropriate workforce to manage that. Burntwood Tri Club still have funds being held by the region to place a member on a level two course and through Coaching access we will look to support three coaches from Stafford Tri to gain Level two qualifications. Unfortunately Newcastle Staffs Tri had to send their apologies but I’m meeting with the club on Thursday 3rd November to discuss the issues they face. 

Burntwood Tri will be looking to complete the Eventmark application shortly. Stafford Tri will look to renew their Clubmark accreditation over the winter and Newcastle Staffs will start work on their Clubmark application at an appropriate time. 

Over the next few months I will also be looking at suitable venues for Level one and Level two coaching courses.
Shropshire
Following the first coaching courses to be held in the region over the winter of 2010/11 the county still sees fantastic growth at both SY Tri and Wrekin. Both clubs have tripled in membership over the past year. Wrekin TC now have two level two coaches and SY Tri four, but for both clubs to develop further more investment in coaching and club development is required. 

At the recent county meeting it was agreed that, through Coaching access funds will support both clubs for members to gain coaching qualifications. Both will also look into funding from the regional committee, Sportivate and Local Authority groups. 

SY Tri and Wrekin are both very close to completing their Clubmark applications and at a time that is appropriate for Wrekin we will continue to work on the Eventmark application. 

We also have a planned level one starting in November and level two course due to start in December, I’m just awaiting confirmation of tutors before these courses are advertised.   

Other brief highlights from the my counties are as follows

· 6 Level ones qualified from SY Tri with support through CAF

· 4 Level two coaches qualified from SY Tri

· 4 new Level one coaches qualified from Wrekin TC 

· 2 Level two coaches qualified from Wrekin TC
· 1 member of Newcastle (Staffs) Tri completed the Level two qualification supported through CAF

· 5 members of SY Tri attended the Open Water Swim course 19th March, with support through CAF

· 1 member of Wrekin TC attended the Open Water Swim course 19th March, with support through CAF

Finally I would just like to thank the committee for their excellent support and commitment again to the region this year.

Rob Bishop

West Mids AGM Report Oct 11.

Counties covered : West Mids,Warwickshire,Hereford & Worcs

In this brief report I intend to highlight county by county briefly the activities I have been involved in & for any immediate plans etc in that county. If anyone would like any further info on any of these please contact me on 07841 500514 or stefanpearce@britishtriathlon.org

As the sport continues to grow the popularity is reflected in the increased TV coverage. The BBC showing Mens Elite Hyde Park Live & womens race on red button was a major move forward 

Just highlights 

Warwickshire

The biggest project in the Warwickshire is has been the CAF project around Tudor Grange 

The project took off very quickly & the Aquathlon post project attracted over 100 entries 

From this project the new family based Solihull Tri Club was born. In the 3months since it started it now have approaching 80 members .mostly novices to the sport 

A second event post the “tri live” project was held here in conjunction with the club in September 

West Mids

Included in this area are Birmingham & Black Country 

 Kids Of Steel 650+

Continued project with OSTC with Aquathlon & regular sessions 

Tri Live Project at Bham with BRAT/OSTC/Solihull 

Very high profile & was featured on ITU programme on Eurosport 

Hereford & Worcs 
Potentially a new project in Redditch & Bromsgrove over winter 11/12 

Speedo open water day at Top Barn 

2xschool events again including new exciting venue at Blackwell 

Coach Ed

This winter in my bit of the region 2xL2 & 1xL1 all at Tudor Grange in the new facility by the athletics track 

Last winter’s courses all completed & a no of new coaches qualified via Bursary to work on projects 

One course lost some money due to having to run Day 3 twice due to adverse weather conditions 

County meetings 
Over past few weeks I have held meetings for clubs/event organisers / coaches etc for all my WM counties 

Issues generally are 

· Travelling for junior races

· Pool time 

· Funding 

· Cost of events

I will endeavour to help all these problems resolve on a local level & propose to hold a second round pre season 

	Young Person’s  Report

38% no event or not enough to rank  Aquathlon series

	76 got ranking 
50% no event or  not enough for tri     

63 got ranking 

	12% no  event at all

	

	


128    registered for the series

13 tri affiliated clubs   9 swim/athletic/cycling groups

Thank to clubs who hosted events

BCT

Stratford Sharks

BRAT

Bham Uni

Worcester Tri

Wrekin

Coventry Tri

Owestry

MHV – east mids club

Qualifying event Eton – nothing suitable in WM

IRCs not full team – gave 100% Last – higher standards every year

3rd year running results were incorrect – took days to come to light but didn’t affect WM

Thanks to Dafferns LLP Coventry for their sponsorship of team Trisuits.

1 podium 3rd ts3 Megan McDonald

